
From: Christopher Jones <Christopher.Jones@merton.gov.uk> 
Sent: 17 June 2021 15:07
To: Lynsey Coleman < 
Cc: Licensing <Licensing@merton.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Lynsey Coleman, Unit 114 centre Court Shopping Centre, Queens Road, London SW19 
8YA - Application for Licence 

Dear Lynsey,

It was a pleasure to speak to you just now, and thank you for your e-mail. As a result of its contents, I 
am happy to withdraw my representation in relation to the above licence application.

Kind regards,

Christopher

Christopher Jones
Senior Principal Trading Standards Officer

Telephone: 020 8288 5650
Email: christopher.jones@merton.gov.uk 

Merton Trading Standards Service is part of the Regulatory Services Partnership serving 
Wandsworth, Merton and Richmond Councils.

The Regulatory Services Partnership is hosted by the London Borough of Merton at,
Merton Civic Centre
London Road
Morden SM4 5DX

From: Lynsey Coleman < 
Sent: 17 June 2021 14:36
To: Christopher Jones <Christopher.Jones@merton.gov.uk>; Licensing <Licensing@merton.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Lynsey Coleman, Unit 114 centre Court Shopping Centre, Queens Road, London SW19 
8YA - Application for Licence 

Hi Christopher, 

Apologies for the delayed response – this email was stuck in my drafts. 

I agree to all the trading standards conditions below to be added to the operating schedule prior to 
opening. 

Best,
Lynsey 
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From: Christopher Jones <Christopher.Jones@merton.gov.uk> 
Sent: 07 June 2021 15:57
To: Licensing <Licensing@merton.gov.uk>
Cc: Lynsey Coleman < 
Subject: RE: Lynsey Coleman, Unit 114 centre Court Shopping Centre, Queens Road, London SW19 
8YA - Application for Licence 

Dear All,

After due consideration of the above application, and in its opinion to meet the licensing objectives 
of ‘the prevention of crime and disorder’ and ‘the protection of children from harm’, Merton Trading 
Standards Service would like to make the following representation requesting that these conditions 
be added,

1. Notices shall be placed at all points of sale detailing the restrictions on sales of alcohol to 
children.

2. An effective methodology shall be in place at all points of sale to ensure staff undertake 
appropriate age checks on potential sales of alcohol (and any other age-restricted 
product).

3. All staff that undertake the sale or supply of alcohol (and any other age-restricted 
product) shall receive appropriate refresher training in relation to undertaking 
appropriate age checks on such, at least every three months.

4. Records of all staff training, relating to the sale or supply of alcohol (and any other age-
restricted product), along with any training material used, will be kept and maintained 
by the Designated Premises Supervisor or the Premises Licence Holder.

5. Staff training records shall be available for inspection by authorised officers of the 
licensing authority, officers of the trading standards service, and officers of the Police.

Many thanks,

Christopher

Christopher Jones
Senior Principal Trading Standards Officer

Telephone: 020 8288 5650
Email: christopher.jones@merton.gov.uk 

Merton Trading Standards Service is part of the Regulatory Services Partnership serving 
Wandsworth, Merton and Richmond Councils.

The Regulatory Services Partnership is hosted by the London Borough of Merton at,
Merton Civic Centre
London Road
Morden SM4 5DX
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